
 

 

Replacement of Telemetry, Various Locations 
  

Project Number 20-861-2E 

 

  

Service Area Calumet, Northside, and Stickney 

  

Location District-wide 

  

Engineering 

Consultant 

In-house design 

  

Engineering 

Contractor 

To be determined 

  

Estimated 

Construction Cost 

$1,800,000 

  

Contract Award 

Date 

May 2024 

  

Substantial 

Completion Date 

May 2025 

  

Project Description This project will furnish, deliver, and install replacement communications equipment and services for the 

existing copper phone lines that provide visibility and control of various District remote sites from their 

respective supervisory plants. The equipment selected will provide secure, bidirectional, periodic commands 

and readings over cellular radio link to the telecommunications provider's network, as well as the ability to 

retrieve diagnostic data of the networking equipment itself. The contractor will provide turnkey installation 

from the Supervisory Control and Data Acquisition (SCADA) interface to the complete field installation. 

  

Project Justification Existing point-to-point copper telemetry lines have been labeled as obsolete by AT&T, which is the District's 

current service provider. Although the District has entered into a two-year contract with AT&T that includes 

these copper services, continued telemetry service beyond the end of the current contract is not guaranteed. 

AT&T has been reluctant to continue long-term contractual relationships for these point-to-point services. 

Additionally, it is expected that the operating costs for a new communications system will realize actual 

savings of more than 30 percent. 

  

Project Status Design 
 


